The capacity of current legal aid and access to justice arrangements to meet the community need for legal assistance

 in relation to outer-metropolitan areas of Melbourne.

Eastern Community Legal Centre (ECLC) provides free legal advice and assistance to disadvantaged people in Melbourne’s East from offices in Blackburn (Whitehorse).  The centre was originally established (1974) to assist people in the Blackburn area. Since that time there has been phenomenal growth in the Eastern suburbs. There has not, however, been the establishment of new CLC’s or additional funding to provide new services.

Therefore the centre has stretched its limited resources to meet the needs of people in six local government areas in the eastern suburbs of Melbourne – 

Boroondara
Manningham

Maroondah
Whitehorse

Knox

Yarra Ranges

These local government areas have a combined area of 2884.7 km2.  Their total population in 1999 was 795,176 (Source: Department of Infrastructure). In addition to clients from the catchment area, the Centre provides support to a substantial number of clients from the Shire of Nillumbik.  Nillumbik does not fall within the catchment area of any other CLC.

These areas have suburbs that are significantly disadvantaged. A Profile of the East shows:

· East is diverse with substantial pockets of disadvantage

· Strong population growth across catchment

· New areas have high number of younger people

· Approx 30% or more of each catchment area are DSS recipients
· East has higher numbers than Melbourne average of large households

· East has same percentage of households with no or very little income

· Whitehorse, Knox and Yarra Ranges are significantly disadvantaged

These areas are poorly serviced by public transport, therefore making our service inaccessible to many people. While the LGA’s of Whitehorse, Manningham and Boroondara can access these services relatively easily and there is an office of Victoria Legal Aid in Maroondah, the same cannot be said for the areas of Knox and Yarra Ranges. The cost and long distance from these areas is a barrier to access for many people. The sheer size of Yarra Ranges is indicative of this with the Shire covering some 2471km2.  

A closer look at the areas of Knox and Yarra Ranges shows areas of great disadvantage and need of legal services. Both in terms of the clients contacting our service who we cannot assist and a look at demographics show areas with large numbers of people: receiving pensions and benefits, facing large debts, with mental illnesses and considerable family breakdown and associated problems. When the added burden of distance is added to this it is clear that many people from these areas are denied access to justice and legal remedies.

The funding for our centre has not increased substantially over the past 20 years. We still receive a similar amount of funding as most inner city CLC’s who cover one local government area. With some support from local government we have been able to provide some very limited ‘outreach’ services to the Knox area however these cannot meet demand. The area of Yarra Ranges remains without a CLC or Legal Aid services.

Therefore additional resources are required to meet this unmet need.  Regardless of the distribution of resources, it is clear that a large outer-metropolitan area of Melbourne, with a very high level of need in relation to legal services, is being denied access to this. 
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